
DOC# 2019-0111

USCATINE
City Hail, 215 Sycamore St.
Muscatlne. lA 52761-3640

(563) 262-4141
Fax (563) 262-4142

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT Plannlnq.
Zoning.

Building Safety,

MEMORANDUM Construction Inspection Services,
Public Health,

To: Mayor and City Council Members " CoTeSemeni
Cc: Gregg Mandsager, City Administrator

From: Jodi Royal-Goodwin, Community Development Director

Date: April18,2019

Re: Approval of Addendum No. 1 to the Professional Services Contract with Boiton &
Menk for Design and Construction of Hangars for Hangar Row 4 - Phase li and
Use of Bond Proceeds for Expenses Exceeding iowa Department of
Transportation Grants for Design and Construction

INTRODUCTION: The City of Muscatine and the Airport Advisory Commission have been
working together for severai years to develop additional hangar space at the Muscatine
Municipai Airport. New hangars wiil provide not oniy increased hangar ieasing capacity but aiso
the proposed design will expand hangar options avaiiable to lessees. Attached is the proposed
professional services agreement with Boiton & Menk for design and construction services to
buiid 5 box hangars (per the attached proposed iayout). Project costs wouid be funded through
a combination of state and iocal funds, inciuding bond proceeds.

BACKGROUND: The Muscatine Municipai Airport currently has 20 T-hangars with monthly
rent ranging from $90 to $140 per month. Ail of these hangars were built approximately 50 years
ago, and still the airport has had no vacancies in the past decade. As soon as a hangar
becomes available, it is leased. More than half of the T-hangars being rented are used for
business-related purposes. There is currently a wait list of 19 and 11 requesting a hangar
upgrade.

In November 2016 City Council approved a professional services agreement with Boiton &
Menk for engineering and construction services at the Airport from November 2016 through
November 2021. A work order was also issued in November 2016 under this contract for the

design and construction of 4 "T-hangars" and associated taxiiane and apron improvements. The
expansion of hangars was adopted as part of the 5-Year Capital Improvement Program. Under
this contract an application for vertical infrastructure (hangars) was submitted to the Iowa
Department of Transportation (IDOT), an option that had been unavailable for a number of
years.

In November 2017 Council accepted two grants from IDOT. These grants included funds for:

o The construction of 4 T-Hangars with up to 44% of eligible project costs covered,
not to exceed $150,000; and

o An apron expansion for up to 85% of eligible project costs not to exceed

"I remember Muscatine for Its sunsets. I have never seen any

on either side of the ocean that equaled them" — Mark Twain


















